
 

June 2015 Newsletter 

 

Students from first to sixth have seen a huge improvement in their hurling and 

basketball skills. Thank you to Padraig, Ross and Jean our visiting coaces. 

 

Congratulations and well done to all our students who participated in the Limerick 

City Sports. A great day of sport and fun was had by all. 

 

Well done to the girls from fourth to sixth class who took part in a camogie blitz. We 

have seen a huge improvement in your camogie skills this year! 

 

Our infant classes had a great time using the colourful equipment and playing the  

fun target games with our visiting golf coach. 

 

Active School Week was great fun and, lucky for us the weather was great. Activities 

included: athletics, basketball, soccer, parachute, target games, orienteering, sumo 

wrestling and much more! Well done to all involved. 

 

Students from first to sixth class travelled to UL as part of the Music Generation 

project. Well done the school song sounds lovely! 

 

Well done to our Green school Committee on the award of our second flag for 

energy. Maude, Ellen along with Ruby, Jack and Karolina from first class travelled to 

the presentation ceremony in Cork 

 

All the classes really enjoyed their school tours: 

 The infant classes travelled to Jack and the Beanstalk in LIT theatre. First class 

travelled to Kilfinnane Outdoor Centre and enjoyed rock-climbing and orienteering. 

Second class enjoyed the circus and a guided tour around Bunratty Folk Park. Third  

to sixth classes had great fun in the Shannon Activity centre. 

  

On the 4th of June the school had a triple celebration for our Green School Flag, 

European Day and the school ten year anniversary. We were delighted to welcome 

our guests including: parents, Pauline Ryan, Deputy Willie O’ Dea and Minister of 

Education Jan O’ Sullivan. The students told the visitors about the Green and Blue 

Flags. We had music song as well as a Lithuanian dance.  

Thanks to all our students and staff for making it a memorable day. A particular 

thanks to all our parents who prepared a European dish and joined us afterwards. 

 

On Friday 12th June we had a visit from Sean Kelly, Member of European Parliament. 

Mr Kelly visited first and second class where he told them about his job as an MEP. 

First and Second class told him about all their work on Holland and Spain. Well done 

first and Second class! 



 
Well done to all involved in the plant sale. The sale raised in excess of €350 . Thank 

you to all our parents for your support. 

The cake sale in aid of earthquake victims in Nepal raised €654.70 Thanks to you all 

for supporting this worthy cause. 

 

The   Board of Management publish an agreed report after each of our meetings – 

this is available from reception. 

 

Punctuality : School starts at 8.30 and finishes at either 1.10 or 2.10 .We would ask 

that parents show good  practice  by dropping and collecting children on time . 

 

A big thank you to all of you who pay our monthly voluntary contribution.   

Our school depends on this money to cover day to day running costs.  

 

Congratulations and best wishes to Maude on her retirement.  

 

Parents Association 

 

The Parents association raised €260 from the recent clothes collection.  Thanks to all 

involved. 

 

 

 

Safety:A number of parents have brought it to the school’s attention about parking 

and driving in the car park- Please drive slowly and with care as you  approach the 

school – our children are our most precious asset .  

 

 

School Calendar and booklists available on the school website  

School re-opens on Monday 31st August 

 

Thank you all for the wonderful support you have shown the school this year. We 

wish you all a happy and safe Summer holidays. 

 


